
DATE: JANUARY 14, 2022 

TO: MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL 

FROM: TODD COLES, CITY CLERK / RETURNING OFFICER 

RE: COMMUNICATION – COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (1) – JANUARY 18, 2022 
ITEM #7 
2022 CONTRIBUTION REBATE PROGRAM 

This communication is being provided to respond to the question posed in Communication: C2. 

Under the existing provisions for the Contribution Rebate Program as previously approved for 
the 2018 Municipal Election, contributions from parents-in-law and siblings-in-law of candidates 
are not prohibited from being issued with a rebate payment. 

From its first adoption in 2010, the Contribution Rebate Program has prohibited the issuance of 
rebate payments to contributors with a direct familial relationship to the candidate to whom they 
have contributed. This limitation includes the candidate themselves, as well as their spouse, 
siblings, parents, grandparents and grandchildren. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Todd Coles 
City Clerk / Returning Officer 
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